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      ELIZABETHTOWN HIGH SCHOOL
                 
                             DRAFT
SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

REGULAR SESSION

March 8, 2017
I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:11 p.m.  Members in attendance were Melissa Butler, Corey Yates, Tanya Major, Susan Gattis and Amy Inman.    JoAnna Breunig and Jake Breunig were also in attendance.  
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 16-42 – Amy Inman made a motion for the agenda to be adopted.  Tanya Major seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: Council reviewed the February 8, 2017 Regular Session minutes. Two errors were noted and will be corrected.  ORDER 16-43 – Corey Yates made a motion to accept the February 8, 2017 Regular Session minutes with changes.  Amy Inman seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the February financial report and activity budget dated February 1-28, 2017, submitted by Teri Wheatley, EHS bookkeeper.  ORDER 16-44 – Amy Inman made a motion to accept the February financial report and activity budget.  Susan Gattis seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:  
A. Future Business Leaders of America:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that we had five students place in Regional Competition:  Zachary Johnson - 2nd in Economics; Chase Kerr – 2nd in Personal Finance; Maryam Malik, Cate Prather, and Molly Rovinski – 3rd in Global Business.  
B. Future Problem Solving:  Mr. Smallwood announced this year’s 1st place Regional Future Problem Solving winners from EHS.  They are: Ameer Haider, Laura Hinkle, Zachary Johnson, and Nathan Johnson – 1st place.  Also, Amna Ahmed placed 2nd in English Composition.   State Competition will be held March 11th through the 13th at the Galt House in Louisville.  
C. State Poetry Out Loud Contest:  JoAnna Breunig informed the Council that there were 20 students who competed at the State level this year and Mary Katherine Godfrey, a sophomore student at EHS, was awarded 2nd place.  
III. OLD BUSINESS:  NONE 

IV. NEW BUSINESS: 

A. Student/Parent Request to discuss Dual Credit Policy:  Jake Breunig presented a handout to the Council detailing his request for a change to the grading policy for dual credit classes taken online or off-site.  Jake’s rational for requesting the change is that students taking dual-credit or ECTC courses that are considered as rigorous as Pre-Ap and/or AP courses are not graded on the same scale as EHS students who receive the multiplier which directly affects class rank.  He also feels that our current grading practice is unbalanced and students may avoid taking dual credit classes due to this policy.  Mrs. Butler explained to Jake that the policy stands as written due to the fact that we only receive a letter grade, not a number grade, from the college and, therefore, the current policy was felt to be the most fair and equitable way to convert the letter grade.  The Council discussed these concerns and several options were considered.  The Council will take this issue under further review.  
B. Assessment and Accountability Update from KASC: Mr. Smallwood reviewed the handout that was given to each Council member.  This data is an update and is to be used to set new baselines and AMO and is not tied to our accountability.  
C. 2017-2018 Course Selection Manual:  Mr. Smallwood gave each Council member a copy of the final Course Selection Manual that will used during Power Pact.  
D. 2017-2018 Staffing Allocations:  Mr. Smallwood shared our staffing allocations for next school year.  Our allocations will remain the same with the exception of an additional Special Education teacher that will be shared between EHS and the Glendale Center.  
E. 2017-2018 Budget Allocations:  Mr. Smallwood reviewed the Section VI Budget allocations for next school year with the Council.  Several line items were discussed.  ORDER 16-45 – Corey Yates made a motion to accept the 2017-2018 Section VI Budget proposal.  Amy Inman seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  
F. Elizabethtown Educational Foundation Grants:  Mr. Smallwood reviewed the handout that detailed all of the grants awarded to the District by the Foundation.  

G. Power Pact:  Mr. Smallwood discussed this year’s upcoming Power Pact, which is scheduled for Friday, March 24th.  
H. Upcoming March Events:  A handout was issued to all Council members detailing events taking place at EHS for the remainder of the month of March. 
V. PERSONNEL:   NONE
VI.
NEXT REGULAR MEETING DATE: April 12, 2017 
VII.
ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 16-41 – Melissa Butler made a motion for the EHS SBDM Council to adjourn at 5:52 p.m.  Tanya Major seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
